University Managers Association

Board of Directors Meeting

1:30 p.m., Room 42 Sitterson 

September 18, 2002

Present: Anne Webb, Kathleen Dulaney, Peter DeSaix, Libby Evans, Phill Lyons, Rob Kramer, Katrina Coble, Jim Curtis, and Fran Allegri.

Absent: Jo Bell and Linda Carl both gave prior notice that they would not be present.

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 1:30 pm. The first order of business was the minutes, which were adopted unanimously as mailed. 

Treasurer’s report

The Treasurer was not present and this report was not submitted. The Treasurer advised that she would not be present and that there were no statements to report.

President’s report

Phill  met with Associate Vice Chancellor Laurie Charest on September 12, 2002 along with Vice President DeSaix and Barbara DeLon. This was an opportunity to discuss Office of Human Resources (OHR) representation on the Board (in accordance with the bylaws). The decision A.V.C. Charest made was that  Rob Kramer will be the OHR and University Manager Development Program (UMDP) representative to the Board. Additionally, the matter of employee appreciation was discussed with A.V.C. Charest. Phill reiterated the interest of UMA in being involved in an alternative means of employee appreciation.

Peter then discussed perceptions by Assoc. Vice Chancellor Charest pertaining to employee appreciation, which was followed by her mention that Vice Chancellor Suttenfield, at the Chancellor’s request, was presenting an employee appreciation proposal to the Chancellor’s board.  No specifics were presented at this meeting.

The discussion with A.V.C. Charest then moved to the Employee Forum Community meeting held earlier in the day.  The community meeting topic was the Personnel Flexibility report, recently submitted to the Chancellor. Apparently the discussion focused on matters of trust rather than substantive recommendations and led to the conclusion that there is a very high level of distrust of management at present. A subsequent discussion raised the possibility of UMA giving approximately $500 to the Forum to enhance its peer recognition program. While many of the board member present appeared to like this idea, the matter was tabled for discussion at a future meeting.

Phill mentioned that the personnel flexibility input and benchmarking subcommittees will meet on September 27, 2002 and that he anticipated a report to be presented to the October board meeting. Phill asked the input and benchmarking subcommittees to present suggestions on how UMA might follow-up on some of the Personnel Flexibility Report findings.

And finally, Phill revisited the issue of a theme for UMA suggesting that a cadre of UMA cognoscenti be gathered and asked the following questions (1) what are UMA’s major accomplishments since its establishment? (2) Given this record, how would you portray UMA’s role in the University? (3) What should UMA’s role be given the Carolina First Campaign and the Chancellor’s stated goals for the University? And finally, (4) is there a theme or phrase or words that best represent UMA’s role?

Employee Appreciation Fair website

Phill recognized Libby Evans who initiated a discussion on the employee appreciation website. It was decided that the appreciation website would be electronically archived under the current UMA Web space.Communications Committee

Kathleen Dulaney reported on the proposed format for the UMA web page. The Board approved of the proposed format. Fran mentioned that she was continuing to look into the possibility of hiring a SILS student to manage the web page.

Morale and Recognition Committee

Anne Aldridge reported that the Morale and Recognition committee had new members including Sharon 

Bowers and that it would be meeting soon. She reminded Phill that he owed her some narrative about himself.

Programs Committee

Katrina and Jim handed out a flier for the initial program and discussed possible publicity activities. Rob reported that he had gained the Chancellor’s commitment to join UMA for its June 2003 book review session. One possible additional program suggested was on the subject of setting up an employee appreciation program.

Membership

Libby reported that UMA had 181 members and that the new membership cycle was about to begin. 

Other committee reports

A suggestion was made that there should be door prizes for all UMA programs. Board members present agreed that this is a good idea.

New Business

Communication with UMA membership

Phill requested that his reminder about the September 26th seminar be the only traffic up to and including Thursday, September 26th. 

Board members discussed the need to get more frequent coverage in the University Gazette. This could include photo opportunities at programs. Special invitations to Dan Sears to attend selected programs would appear to be in order. Special attention should be given to Dr. Friday’s remarks at the December meeting. These invitations will be handled by the Programs Committee.

The meeting adjourned at 2:53.

